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7.1 Petition - Request to implement Clause 59 in order to control Short Stay 
accommodation 

A Petition containing 107 signatures was received via change.org. 

 

The Petition states the following:-  

Those living in the Port Phillip City Council area would be well aware of the problems 
associated with Short Stay accommodation. 

Owners Corporations and VCAT appear powerless to improve the situation. 

Port Phillip Council (COPP) are investigating the use of Clause 59 (see header photo) in 
situations where other means of controlling Short Stay rentals have been unsuccessful (e.g. 
Owner’s Corp) 

We hereby strongly encourage the COPP to use all available resources to combat the 
growing problems associated with Short Stay accommodation. 

We strongly encourage the use of Clause 59. 

 

OFFICER COMMENT 

On 8 March 2023 a petition with 73 signatures was received by Council and presented at 
Council’s meeting on 4 April 2023. A notice of motion was also moved by Councillor Baxter 
on 4 April 2023 calling for a report into how short stay accommodation can be managed and 
regulated. 
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This report was presented at the 2 August 2023 meeting of Council; Council resolved to 
adjourn consideration of the report until the 4 October 2023 meeting.  

The report that will be presented to Council on 4 October will cover the above subject matter, 
including clause 59 of the Local Law 2023. 

 

RECOMMENDATION 

That Council: 

Receives and notes the Petition and provides a response to the 4 October 2023 Council meeting 
as part of the officers’ report into Short-Stay Accommodation.  

 

ATTACHMENTS Nil 
 




